Burke, Ruth A

From:

Marina Schauffler <fmarina@roadrunner.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, July 25, 2018 11:18 AM

To:

Crawford, Jeff S

Subject:

investing in public health

Dear Mr. Crawford,

When I researched and wrote this piece [https://www.pressherald.com/2014/08/10/sea-change-a-breath-of-fresher-air/] on ozone pollution four years ago, I realized how modest investments in pollution prevention yield huge long-term savings in public health. From an economic standpoint alone, it makes sense for Maine to remain in the Ozone Transport Region. It's also a smart fiscal move for a state that depends on tourism and benefits from its reputation for clean air and clean water. Dropping out of the Ozone Transport Region signals visitors that "vacationland" may start to resemble the more congested, polluted places they came from.

There's every justification for staying in the Ozone Transport Region; I hope that the DEP will continue Maine's commitment to this valuable regional agreement.

Sincerely,

Marina

Marina Schauffler

Sea change: A breath of fresh(er) air?

Tougher laws have cleaned up Maine's air, but there's still a long way to go.

BY **MARINA SCHAUFFLER**Share



Taking in the fresh air and the view at Kettle Cove in Cape Elizabeth Carl D. Walsh/Press Herald file

Every day, we breathe in the legacy of the 1970 Clean Air Act. Thanks in large measure to Maine's then-Sen. Edmund Muskie, that far-reaching legislation passed by a vote of 375 to 1 in the House and unanimously in the Senate (a political feat unimaginable today when, as Sen. Angus King says, Congress "can't pass the time of day unanimously"). Since 1970, aggregate emissions from six common pollutants have fallen 68 percent, according to the American Lung Association, even as the population has grown by 52 percent and the U.S. gross domestic product has more than tripled.

For Maine, stricter air quality regulations have reduced the number of "unhealthy" air days, when high levels of ozone and particle pollution can cause people both short-term discomfort and systemic damage. Clear spikes in asthma and cardiac events occur when pollution reaches unhealthy levels, says Dr. Marguerite Pennoyer, a respiratory specialist in Scarborough. Even for healthy individuals, she adds, ozone can feel like "sunburn on the lungs," causing inflammation and possibly long-term scarring.

MONITOR AIR QUALITY: Download apps through the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (1.usa.gov/1ltrnuT) or the American Lung Association (bit.ly/WX3ypO). Or, sign up to receive EnviroFlash e-mail or text alerts at enviroflash.info. Register for alerts at the "moderate" level.

AVOID PEAK HOURS: Anyone, no matter how healthy, can damage his or her lungs through outdoor exertion when pollution is high. Exercise early in the day, and avoid strenuous activity and high-traffic areas.

BE PART OF THE SOLUTION: Ozone forms in part from vehicular emissions. The less everyone drives in summer, the deeper we all can breathe.

ABOUT THE WRITER

Marina Schauffler, Ph.D., is a writer who runs Natural Choices (naturalchoices.com).

People are not always aware of this danger because ground-level ozone is virtually invisible and odorless. A major component of smog, this irritating gas forms when sunlight transforms volatile organic compounds and nitrogen oxides from vehicles and power plants. Ozone is typically worst in the heat of the day, peaking in afternoon hours.

Monitoring sites track ozone year-round, and levels are typically highest between April and September when sunlight is strongest. Due to more stringent air-quality regulations, maximum daily ozone counts have fallen somewhat since 1989. In the past three years, no days in Maine have reached "unhealthy" or "very unhealthy" levels, and only a handful have been reported as "unhealthy for sensitive groups," including children, elderly people and people with respiratory illnesses.

A downward-trending chart might seem like good news, but new medical research is finding damaging health impacts from ozone at lower and lower exposure levels. The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has ratcheted down the safe ozone standard several times since the 1970s. In 2008, science advisers recommended lowering the standard to 60-70 parts per billion, but the Bush administration set it instead at 75 parts per billion. The Obama administration has sidestepped any subsequent reduction. A lawsuit from public health groups set a court deadline of this December for a proposed new ozone standard, to be finalized by October 2015.

Having a governmental standard not supported by medical science produces a "false sense of security," notes Ed Miller, senior vice president for the American Lung Association of the Northeast. Data from the Maine Department of Environmental Protection shows that between 2008 and 2013, 27 days reached into the "unhealthy for sensitive groups" zone, which starts at 76 parts per billions. If the standard had been set, as scientists advocated, at 60 parts per billion, Maine would have had 144 "unhealthy" air days during those years. Until a stricter standard takes effect, people can best protect themselves by tracking ozone levels (see sidebar) and taking precautions when they are "moderate."

Particulate matter, the other most closely tracked form of pollution, can be nearly as invisible and insidious as ozone. Fine particles of soot, aerosols, acids,

dirt, metals and other substances settle deep in the lungs. What medical research has found about their effects is not encouraging, particularly for vulnerable populations like children. "Particle pollution is beginning to look more like secondhand smoke," Miller says, "except that you can't isolate yourself from it." The finest particles can migrate over time into the bloodstream and damage the circulatory system.

Maine has a challenge in winter with particulate matter from wood-smoke emissions. It could achieve markedly better air quality and public health if homes and businesses reliant on wood heat upgraded to EPA-certified wood stoves and boilers, which are more efficient and hence more cost-effective. Studies show that these models are significantly cleaner-burning, reducing emissions and improving indoor air quality.

Being downwind of Midwestern coal-fired plants has proved an ongoing challenge for Maine as well. Public health advocates are optimistic that the proposed federal rules limiting carbon emissions will reduce this imported air pollution. Actions already taken by the Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative have helped cut airborne emissions within the Northeast. The nine participating states, including Maine, sell emissions allowances to power plants and invest the auction proceeds in renewable energy and energy-efficiency programs.

When the Clean Air Act took effect more than four decades ago, Muskie acknowledged that it was an "unfinished agenda." With a growing population and industrial base, and ever more cars on the road, the country could not keep ahead of air pollution without continued vigilance. Clean air is a classic "pay now or pay later" proposition: If we fail to invest in preventing pollution, we will pay heavily in medical costs, early deaths and diminished quality of life.

"Political power in our system is yours to use," Muskie observed, "if you will."